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Tulsa County Medical Society 
has wonderful news that we can 
thank our Executive Director 
Mark McElreath. A grant from 
the M. R. and Evelyn Hudson 
Foundation for renovation and 
upgrading the functionality of 
our meeting room on the second 
floor. This grant is to honor the 
late Dr. Hooser and will be 
renamed in his honor.  Dr 
Hooser was a cousin to the 
Hudson's, although he was 
raised by a single mother and 
enlisted in the Army, his 
relatives developed Hudson Oil 
Company that eventually 
became the start of the foundation. Dr. Hooser 
was on the board and help to steer the 
foundation to be one of the larger foundations 
in Texas with a goal of helping those who 
help themselves. Dr. Hooser was fundamental 
in the building of our current building with a 
matching grant and the foundation does 
wonderful work in children's issues, education 
and arts and culture. One grant that caught my 
eye was a grant to support single mothers at a 
small community college, obviously a small 
nudge helps both generations and I have no 
doubt Dr. Hooser hand is in this grant as well. 
 
However, I wanted to take a moment and 
review my thoughts and the contributions of 
men and women such as Dr. Hooser. Dr. 
Hooser was a very kind and dedicated 
Radiologist and Nuclear Medicine and one of 
the first fellowship trained in MRI in Tulsa 
working with the University of Oklahoma and 
later at St Francis Hospital. When I arrived in 
the 90’s it was almost a requirement to join 
TCMS and OSMA in large part for medical 
malpractice with OSMA but then for the 

fellowship and support of 
colleagues. Dr. Hooser always had a 
kind word of support and was 
dedicated to breaking down the 
barriers that persisted regarding 
DO’s joining TCMS. Fortunately, 
we have integrated both degrees 
with a  mutual goal of support of 
the medical profession in Tulsa.  
 
I still remember OSMA meetings 
being well attended, a delegate 
meant boarding an early morning 
bus to Oklahoma City to a hotel 
with a ballroom that could seat 
100’s. Wally always attended and 
was supportive of those of us who 

needed help understanding the complexity of 
the meeting and where we should be at any 
given time. Although I would be preaching to 
the choir, the internet and our busy lives does 
not negate the support and fellowship that is 
derived from attending meetings and 
participating in organizations. Dr. Hooser and 
our founders of TCMS laid the foundations to 
an organization nearly 115 years strong that is 
designed to support and enhance the quality of 
medicine in Tulsa County. I implore my 
colleagues to talk to non members 
encouraging membership for the fellowship 
and support of our colleagues. The year 2020 
isolated us by necessity, my hope is 2021 is a 
rebound in groups that are supportive and 
break down hospital barriers for the support 
of all physicians and patients in our region.   
   
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Diane M. Heaton, MD 

Diane M.  
Heaton, MD 
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HONORING OUTGOING PRESIDENT  
JOHN SCHUMANN, M.D. 

TULSA SENIOR AND RETIRED PHYSICIANS 
(GOLDEN OLDIES) LUNCHEON 

 
On June 18, the Tulsa Senior and Retired Physicians, or Golden Oldies, 
joined together for their first luncheon in nearly 18 months. The group 
welcomed two retired physicians from New York and Australia who 
recently relocated to Tulsa.  
 
John Minielly, M.D., Chair, shared a travelogue on the "Trans-Siberian 
Railway," a trip he took with his three brothers. All those who attended 
enjoyed being able to reconnect with friends and colleagues. Don Stout, 
M.D. gave a report on the St. John’s retired physicians group that meets 
monthly and there was discussion of how our two groups could work 
together. 
 
If you have any interest in planning future meetings with the group, please 
contact Mark McElreath, Executive Director, at 918.743.6184 or 
mark@tcmsok.org. 

 
The Tulsa County Medical Society and TCMS 
Foundation Boards honor outgoing OU-Tulsa 
President John Schumann, M.D. 
 
Dr. Schumann, who has filled the post since 
January 2015, said: “It has been my honor and 
pleasure to serve as the president of OU-Tulsa. 
 
“The students, faculty and staff at OU-Tulsa 
truly showed the ‘Sooner Spirit’ every day 
even during a global pandemic that touched all 
of our lives. I am proud of what we have 

accomplished at this outstanding institution, and I know that the great work 
here will continue.”  
 
Under Schumann, the campus launched several new programs, including in 
computer science, social work, and information science and technology, 
along with initiatives such as the Presidential Research Series, Tulsa 
community engagement programs and Haruv USA.  

http://www.okmed.org
http://www.okmed.org


TCMS FOUNDATION AND TULSA COUNTY MEDICAL SOCIETY 
INITIATES CAMPAIGN TO RENOVATE 2ND FLOOR OF THE  

C. WALLACE HOOSER, M.D. BUILDING 

M.R. and Evelyn 
Hudson Foundation  
Donate $65,000 to 

Renovate the  
C. Wallace Hooser 
Community Center

 
The TCMS Foundation has a distinguished 
and dedicated history of support for 
physicians and healthcare in Tulsa. Our 
current headquarters, completed in 2002 and 
operated by the Foundation, has an entire floor 
dedicated to a meeting room that brings health 
care leaders together to achieve quality health 
care through collaboration and continuing 
education. When it comes to medical 
education, TCMS hosts regular seminars, 
speakers, and other professional development 
opportunities.  
 
After 19 years of use, and 10,000 physicians 
and medical professionals receiving 
continuing education and information, Tulsa 
County Medical Society Foundation’s training 
and meeting room needs renovations. 
 
Among the groups using our space are: 
 Physician Limited Liability Insurance 

Company of Oklahoma (PLICO) 
 Oklahoma State Medical Association  
 Oklahoma State Medical Association 

Health Insurance (OSMA Health) 
 Tulsa Health Department 
 Utica Physicians Association, Ltd. 

(UPAL) and other physicians’ groups 
 Oklahoma Section of American College 

of Obstetrics & Gynecology 
 Tulsa Obstetrics & Gynecology Society 
 Oklahoma State Dermatology & 

Dermatologic Surgery Society (OSDS) 
 Tulsa County Medical Society Members 
 Tulsa County Medical Society Members 

65 and older (Golden Oldies) 
 Eastern Oklahoma Medical Group 

Management Association (EOMGMA) 
 Concern for Older Tulsans (COOTS) 
 Tulsa Safety Net Clinic Coalition 
 OSU Medical Students and Residents 
 OU-TU Medical Students and Residents 
 And more... 
 
Community room rental fees have allowed the 
foundation to do regular building maintenance 
over the past 19 years, including the recent 
replacement of the building’s roof. Rental fees 
did not generate enough money for 
replacement of tables, chairs, carpet, painting 
and audio/visual equipment. This is because 
member groups and affiliated organizations 
receive reduced rates and free use of the 
meeting room to encourage collaboration and 
education. In addition, we allow all OSU and 
OU-TU medical student and resident groups 
use the room for free. TCMS Foundation is 
grateful to own the building mortgage-free 
because of the generosity of our physician 
members and our community partners. 

 
Providing an adequate space with comfortable 
furnishings and up-to-date technology 
significantly enables the TCMS Foundation to 
fulfill our mission. For 19 years, we have 
effectively and efficiently used our facilities, 
furnishings, and technology to be a resource 
for the medical community in the Tulsa area. 
Now, we are taking the initiative to modernize 
this equipment to better serve physicians, 
health care professionals and the community. 
Having a convenient communal space where 
the Tulsa area medical community can come 
together is critical as we navigate COVID-19 
and Medicaid expansion. 
 
TCMS Foundation has done its due diligence 
in acquiring bids for our renovation project. 
We attained at least three bids for each area 
and selected those who were affordable and 
have a good reputation for service.  
 

 
We recently secured a grant from M.R. and 
Evelyn Hudson Foundation for $65,000 to 
rename the M.R. and Evelyn Hudson 
Foundation Community Center (2nd Floor) to 
the C. Wallace Hooser, M.D. Community 
Center. Dr. Hooser was a life member of the 
Tulsa County Medical Society and passed 
away this past January. We also have received 
over $12,000 in private support and plan to 
raise more to meet our goal.  
 
We also are approaching other foundations, 
sponsors, and our physician members to help 
with the remaining costs of the renovation. 
We plan to complete renovations within six 
months of when the funds are secure.  
 
Soon, our members will receive a letter asking 
them to be a part of this campaign to renovate 
a space that is vital to mission of TCMS and 
the TCMS Foundation.  
 
For questions or to make a donation, please 
contact Mark McElreath, Executive Director, 
Tulsa County Medical Society and the TCMS 
Foundation at 918.743.6184 or 
mark@tcmsok.org.  

2nd Floor Renovation Estimates  

Category Estimate 

Furniture $ 70,000 

Flooring $ 15,000 

Painting $ 15,000 

Audio/Visual $ 30,000 

Total $ 130,000 
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IN MEMORIAM 

Gerald Mark Polin, M.D. 
TCMS Member since 1988 

 
Dr. Gerald Mark Polin was born in Philadelphia to 
Morton and Nancy Polin on March 22, 1936. He 
died on May 21, 2021. Gerald attended Dartmouth 
College before graduating with his medical degree 
from Jefferson Medical College. He continued his 
medical training with his internship at Bryn Mawr 

Hospital and then did his residency at the Institute of Living.  
 
He specialized in child psychiatry with fellowships at the University 
of Pennsylvania Hospital and Judge Baker Children's Center. Gerald 
served for two years in the Navy at the Bethesda Naval Hospital 
where he was Chief of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry. He also ran 
a private practice in Maryland for 8 years before moving to 

Richmond, VA. In Richmond, Gerald became President of the 
American Academy of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry for Central 
Virginia and where he was the Chairman of the Department of 
Adolescent and Child Psychiatry at the Psychiatric Institute of 
Richmond.  
 
In 1988, Gerald and his family moved to Tulsa, OK, where he 
happily lived and worked for 28 years as the Chairman of Child and 
Adolescent Psychiatry at Laureate Psychiatric Clinic and Hospital. 
He retired in 2006, when his battle with Parkinson Disease made it 
impossible for him to continue the work he loved so much. In his 
spare time, he loved listening to jazz music and snuggling with his 
dogs. Survived by his wife, Bonnie; his son, Richard; his daughter, 
Laura; and his grandchildren, Sanders, Elliott, Isabella, and 
Benjamin.  
 
Published from Legacy.com 

Ralph Walter Richter, M.D. 
TCMS Member since 1975 

 
Dr. Ralph Walter Richter was born in Elizabeth, 
New Jersey, to Marguerite and Rudolph Richter, 
who had immigrated to the United States from 
Magdeburg, Germany. Dr. Richter completed his 
undergraduate education at Columbia University, 
where he spent his senior year studying at Union 

Theological Seminary, followed by his medical education at 
Columbia University College of Physicians & Surgeons and his 
residency at The Neurological Institute of New York. He served in 
the U.S. Navy as a Lieutenant Commander at the U.S. Naval Hospital 
in Oakland, California. 
 
Following completion of Dr. Richter's medical training, he served as 
assistant dean of Columbia Medical School under H. Houston 
Merritt, M.D., who was then dean. A person of deep faith, Dr. 
Richter felt it was important to help underserved and at-risk patients 
and he asked Dr. Merritt to assign him to work part time at Harlem 
Hospital. He established the hospital's Department of Neurology and 
was its first director. He built a department that focused on caring for 
patients, as well as teaching students and resident physicians. He 
guided the department to respond to critical medical needs in Harlem, 
including an epidemic of heroin usage and alcohol dependency. In 
response to the medically devastating consequences of uncontrolled 
hypertension, he helped create a Regional Stroke Program, which 
was federally funded and one of the nation's leading treatment 
programs. Dr. Richter was concurrently on the faculty of Columbia 
University's Neurological Institute and rose to full professor of 
Neurology. 
 
In 1975, he left Columbia University to help establish the medical 
school at Oral Roberts University in Tulsa, Oklahoma and was the 
school's Director of the Neurology Division and Clinical Professor of 
Neurology. He later became a Clinical Professor in the departments 
of Neurology and Psychiatry at the University of Oklahoma College 

of Medicine. A nationally recognized expert on Alzheimer's disease, 
he was a distinguished speaker and author or co-author of over 150 
papers and editor of several books on the medical aspects of drug 
abuse and Alzheimer's disease. He led ground-breaking research into 
advanced therapeutic drugs through his company, Tulsa Clinical 
Research LLC, which was a center for clinical research in 
neuropsychiatric and behavioral disorders. He also had a private 
practice of neurology in Tulsa for almost forty-five years. 
 
Throughout his lengthy medical career, he was a dedicated and 
compassionate physician and was a renowned diagnostician. He 
loved neurology and his patients, but he also considered himself a 
teacher and mentor to young physicians. He believed greatly in the 
power of faith in patient outcomes and felt counseling patients to be 
his most important calling. He received multiple honors for his 
commitment to medical organizations, including his service as a 
board member of the Tulsa City-County Health Department, Director 
of the Alzheimer's Disease Research Unit at St. John Medical Center 
in Tulsa, and Board of Visitors of the University of Oklahoma 
College of Public Health. He completed a residency in psychiatry in 
1992 at the University of Oklahoma so that he could better 
understand the psychiatric implications of neurological diseases. He 
continued to counsel patients until he retired in 2019 to pursue his 
love of reading history and poetry. 
 
Dr. Richter is survived by his loving wife, Julia Craft Richter; 
daughters, Kimberly Richter Shirley (Jon) of Medina, Washington, 
Amy Richter Bankhead (Roy) of Nichols Hills, Oklahoma, and 
Victoria Richter of Dallas, Texas; stepson, Dan McClain of Dallas, 
Texas; stepdaughter, Amy Craft Vineyard (Jack) of Broken Arrow, 
Oklahoma; and grandsons, William Bankhead and Christopher 
Bankhead of Nichols Hills, Oklahoma. He was preceded in death by 
his daughter, Karen Lee Richter. The family would like to thank 
Christy Lisenbee and Sadie Fuller for all their love and support 
through the years.  
 
Published from Legacy.com 

If you would like to make a contribution in the memory of these individuals, please mail 
your donation to TCMS Foundation at 5315 S. Lewis Avenue, Tulsa, OK 74105 or call 

our office at 918.743.6184.  
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Continuing Medical Education
Cruise Conference

DATE PORT OF CALL ARRIVE DEPART
Sat, July 09 Miami, Florida - 4:30 PM
Sun, July 10 CocoCay, Bahamas - Perfect Day 7:00 AM 4:00 PM

At Sea - Cruising
CME MEETING : 8:00 AM - 12:00 PM

Tue, July 12 Charlo�e Amalie, St. Thomas 12:00 PM 8:00 PM
Wed, July 13 Philipsburg, St. Maarten 8:00 AM 6:00 PM

At Sea - Cruising
CME MEETING : 8:00 AM - 12:00 PM
CME MEETING : 1:00 PM - 5:00 PM

Fri, July 15 At Sea - Cruising - -
Sat, July 16 Miami, Florida 6:00 AM -

Thu, July 14 - -

Mon, July 11 - -

7-Night Eastern Caribbean & Perfect Day CocoCay Cruise
Round-trip from Miami, Florida, on Royal Caribbean's Symphony of the Seas

 July 9 - 16, 2022 

STATEROOM CATEGORY OCCUPANCY PRICE 3rd & 4th
Grand Suite - 1 Bedroom (GS) Double $4,884.00
Oceanview with Balcony (3D) Quad $3,307.00 $1,139.00
Oceanview with Balcony (4D) Double $1,384.00

Boardwalk View with Balcony (1I) Quad $1,782.00 $572.00
Boardwalk View with Balcony (2I) Double $1,427.00

Central Park View with Balcony (1J) Quad $1,736.00 $572.00
Central Park View with Balcony (2J) Double $1,307.00

Oceanview Stateroom (1N) Quad $1,607.00 $222.00
Oceanview Stateroom (4N) Double $1,064.00

Interior Stateroom (4V) Double $784.00

DUE AT TIME OF BOOKING 
PORT CHARGES, TAXES & FEES : $358.46

CRUISE DEPOSIT : $250.00
CME COURSE REGISTRATION FEE : $895.00

All Prices are Per Person, Based on Double Occupancy & Subject to change.

TO REGISTER
my.okmed.org/CMECruise

1-800-926-3775
Continuing Education, Inc. / University at Sea®

my.okmed.org/CMECruise


 12 AMA PRA Category 1 Credits™ 

Graham Billingham, MD, FACEP, FAAEM
Cori Loomis, Esq, Christensen Law Group, PLLC

Wes Glinsmann, MA, CAE, OSMA Executive Director

SPEAKERS

ACCREDITATION

CME TOPICS
Artificial Intelligence in Healthcare: The Good, the Bad and the Ugly  
US Malpractice Update and Claims Trends
Diagnostic Error: Lessons Learned
Early Disclosure: Does It Work?
Telehealth: The Past, Present and Future
Sexual Harassment and Hostile Environment
HIPAA
Contracting
Proper Prescribing*
Other Current Issues Affecting Medicine: Payment and Reimbursement Issues
Advocating for Patients and Your Profession
Hot Topics for Medicine

*This educational activity meets the Oklahoma State Board of Medical Licensure & Supervision 
annual licensure renewal requirement for 1 hour of education in pain management or 1 hour of 
education in opioid use or addiction. This educational activity meets the Oklahoma State Board 
of Medical Licensure & Supervision annual licensure renewal requirement.

This ac�vity is planned and implemented in accordance with 
the accredita�on requirements and policies of the 
Accredita�on Council for Con�nuing Medical Educa�on 
(ACCME) through the joint providership of the Oklahoma 
State Medical Associa�on (OSMA) and the Physicians Liability 
Insurance Company (PLICO). The Oklahoma State Medical 
Associa�on (OSMA) is accredited by the Accredita�on Council 
for Con�nuing Medical Educa�on (ACCME) to provide 
con�nuing medical educa�on for physicians.

The OSMA designates this live ac�vity for a maximum of 12 
AMA PRA Category 1 Credits™. Physicians should claim only 
the credit commensurate with the extent of their 
par�cipa�on in the ac�vity.

The Faculty, CME Planning Commi�ee and Reviewer have no 
relevant financial rela�onships to disclose. The OSMA CME 
Manager has mi�gated all informa�on and has resolved all 
conflicts of interest if applicable.

"The Oklahoma State Medical Associa�on has been surveyed 
by the Accredita�on Council for Con�nuing Medical Educa�on 
(ACCME) and awarded Accredita�on with Commenda�on for 
six years as a provider of con�nuing medical educa�on for 
physicians. The ACCME accredita�on seeks to assure the 
medical community and the public that the Oklahoma State 
Medical Associa�on provides physicians with relevant, 
effec�ve, prac�ce-based con�nuing medical educa�on that 
supports US health care quality improvements. The ACCME 
employs a rigorous, mul�level process for evalua�ng 
ins�tu�ons' con�nuing medical educa�on programs 
according to the high accredita�on standards adopted by all 
seven ACCME member organiza�ons. These organiza�ons of 
medicine in the US are the American Board of Medical 
Special�es, the American Hospital Associa�on, the American 
Medical Associa�on, the Associa�on for Hospital Medical 
Educa�on, the Associa�on of American Medical Colleges, the 
Council of Medical Specialty Socie�es, and the Federa�on of 
State Medical Boards of the US, Inc." 

 12 AMA PRA Category 1 Credits™ 

Continuing Medical Education
Cruise Conference

7-Night Eastern Caribbean & Perfect Day CocoCay Cruise
Round-trip from Miami, Florida, on Royal Caribbean's Symphony of the Seas

 July 9 - 16, 2022 

COURSE FEE: $895

TO REGISTER
my.okmed.org/CMECruise

1-800-926-3775
Continuing Education, Inc. / University at Sea®

Please contact Sandy Deeba, OSMA CME Manager with any
ques�ons you might have regarding CME at deeba@okmed.org

my.okmed.org/CMECruise



